
March 14, 2023 

To: Chair Lieber, Vice-Chair Knopp, and members of the Senate Committee on Rules: 
 
Re: SB 169 – Requires Secretary of State to study how to improve efficacy of voters' pamphlet. – 
Support 

I would like to voice my support for this bill so long as “studying how to improve” actually quickly 
translates to actually making improvements.  The voters’ pamphlet is a critically important part of our 
elections process.  As much as we would like for our electorate to be as active and self-informed on the 
issues and in politics as the people submitting testimony today… the truth is for many people the voters’ 
pamphlet very well might be the only resource they turn to at the last minute while they are filling out 
their ballots. 

I am a PCP for the Multnomah County Democrats, and one of the cornerstone services we provide our 
community takes the form of distributing “slate-cards” advocating candidates and advising voters on 
measures.  Obviously our advice has a partisan lean to it, and our reach is limited to at best our county 
but also our limited funds and manpower (however despite these limitations, we have witnessed a 
striking impact on voter turnout and desired outcomes as a result of the distribution of these info 
resources).  The voters pamphlet without a doubt is even more impactful towards ensuring we have an 
informed electorate, and I would hope that any and all avenues towards increasing it’s efficacy be 
considered and readily activated. 

One such potential area for improvement concerns the candidate’s portrait.  I am including an example 
from the 2020 primary election in which our pamphlet somehow managed to omit the portrait of the 3rd 
most popular democratic candidate and US Senator Elizabeth Warren.  Although blame can probably be 
shared with the Warren campaign staff, I find it hard to believe more couldn’t have been done.  HB 
28961 may be one possible solution to addressing whatever caused this omission.  Alternatively I would 
be interested in whether the inclusion of candidate portraits creates undue (financial) burden on 
prospect candidates or whether it promotes unconscious racial/gender/age… bias in the minds of the 
electors.  In any case should this bill pass, I would ask the Secretary of State to please look into these 
concerns.  (and also please support HB 2896) 

Thank you 

Brian Jensvold 
Multnomah Democrats PCP  
and HD 46 ADL  
 

 
1 Requires Secretary of State to establish electronic filing system to allow candidate for nomination or election to 
county or city office held at primary or general election to file portrait and statement electronically with secretary 
if candidate cannot have portrait and statement printed in county voters' pamphlet. 



 
 


